Cessna Township Regular

March 13, 2023

The board of Cessna Township Trustees opened in regular session on Monday, March 13, 2023 at 7:00
P.M. at the township hall with the fiscal officer and trustees Vermillion and Hull present. The minutes from
the previous meeting were read along with the presentation of the monthly financial reports. Mr. Vermillion
moved to accept all reports as presented. Mr. Hull seconded the motion with all voting aye.

Mark Schwemer presented his monthly zoning update.

It was noted that the sale of the John Deere 5525 tractor and loader was completed at the annual Hardin
County Consignment sale on March 11, 2023. The tractor and loader was sold for $30,000 less a sale
commission fee of $1,500. The tractor and loader will be removed from the township’s insurance policy
right away.

Mr. Hull motioned to contact Joey Fall in regards to providing two roll off dumpsters for the annual
township cleanup that is scheduled for Saturday April 1, 2023. Mr. Vermillion seconded the motion with
all voting aye. The annual event will be advertised in The Kenton Times.

The board reviewed a quote from Quality Paving for the resealing and restriping of the township hall
parking lot. The board will seek more quotes before proceeding.

The Fiscal Officer updated the board on his continuing interaction with PNC Bank to change the billing
cycle dates for the township’s credit card. The bank was originally requesting that a resolution from the
board authorizing the Fiscal Officer to serve as the account administrator for the bank card. They have now
indicated that the account was no longer able to be updated due to it being a type of card that they no longer
offer. The only option left with PNC was to close out the old credit card and apply for a new PNC card.
The Fiscal Officer suggested that since PNC Bank no longer has a local branch that the board contact our
local bank, First Citizens National Bank, to apply for a township credit card with them. Mr. Hull motioned
to approve authorizing the township Fiscal Officer to close out the PNC Bank credit card and apply for a
new township credit card with The First Citizens National Bank. Mr.Vermillion seconded with all voting
aye.

The following voucher packets were presented for board approval and payment:

Check#

5129 Craig Eibling $ 884.54 5130  Bill Hull $ 884.54
5131  Clayton Jackson $ 208.92 5132 Wes Potter $1,103.12
5133  Mark Schwemer $ 149.53 5134  Chris Vermillion $ 867.78
5135  Ohio Deferred Comp. $ 100.00 5136 OPERS $1,249.03
5137 Koenig Equipment $ 538.61 5138  Ohio Treasurer $ 120.00
5139 Kalida Truck $ 685.68 5140 Med Mutual $ 112.80
5141 Hardin EMA $ 150.30 5142 Hardin Regional Plan $ 400.80
5143 PNC Bank $ 556.14 5144  Sedgwick $ 255.00
5145 Mid Ohio Energy $ 163.21 5146  McGuffey Fire Dept.  $2,972.83

Mr.Vermillion motioned to pay all bills as presented, Mr. Hull seconded with all voting aye. Mr.Vermillion
moved to adjourn with Mr Hull seconding, all voting aye. Meeting adjourned until the next regular meeting
scheduled for Monday April 10, 2023 at 7:00 pm.

Wesley J. Potter, Fiscal Officer




